

新北市立鶯江國民中學 108 學年度 第 2 學期 8 年級 英語科 第 2 次段考 題目卷

命題教師： Jane 日期： 5 月 27 日 第 2 節 班級： 座號： 姓名：

一、文意字彙及文法選擇 (26% 每題 2 分)

1. Alex: _____ does Sue run?
Jimmy: She runs slowly.
(A) Why (B) How (C) What (D) Where
2. Brian: Do you cook worse than your sister?
Liz: No. I cook the _____ in my family.
(A) best (B) worst (C) highest (D) least
3. Our teacher _____ us to clean the classroom yesterday because today is a holiday.
(A) asked (B) made (C) had (D) let
4. Josh is a lazy boy, and he always _____ his sister take out the trash.
(A) tells (B) wants (C) hopes (D) has
5. Jack doesn't do his homework, and Peter _____. They have to stand in the back of the classroom.
(A) does, too (B) doesn't, too (C) does, either (D) doesn't, either
6. Patty: I'll have a party to celebrate my birthday this Sunday afternoon.
Jack: You'll hold a party again?!
Patty: _____ You know I love parties.
(A) What's the matter? (B) I'll try my best. (C) Help yourself! (D) You got it!
7. They got to the finish line _____. We couldn't catch them up.
(A) lately (B) already (C) usually (D) always
8. Students love to play basketball at the sports _____. It's much cooler than school.
(A) rainbow (B) planet (C) center (D) bench
9. The _____ bags make many sea animals lose their lives. We should reduce to use them.
(A) convenient (B) underwater (C) plastic (D) bright
10. I like to go mountain climbing. The view of the _____ on the mountain top is beautiful.
(A) burger (B) nature (C) seeds (D) yard
11. The party host: Guys, make _____ at home, please. There are much food and drink on the table.
(A) myself (B) yourself (C) yourselves (D) themselves
12. Amy: What happened to Jack? I saw him talk to _____.
Ken: Oh, he just practiced the lines of the play. He plays the role "Aladdin".
(A) oneself (B) myself (C) himself (D) herself
13. On the bus or the MRT, people _____ wear the masks now because of COVID-19.
(A) help (B) make (C) must (D) feel

二、克漏字（10% 每題2分）

Last weekend, Leo went snorkeling in Penghu __14__ his own. It was a sunny day. The water was __15__ and the air was fresh. He enjoyed the wonderful day. He swam with sea turtles and even saw a sea snake __16__ under the rock. He wanted __17__ it much closer. Suddenly, he hit a big rock. He __18__ his finger. But he still had fun on his holiday.

14.(A) by (B) on (C) at (D) with

15.(A) clear (B) dirty (C) light (D) dark

16.(A) to hide (B) hiding (C) hides (D) hid

17.(A) to see (B) seeing (C) see (D) saw

18.(A) hurt (B) hurts (C) is hurting (D) was hurting

三、依提示填入正確的形容詞或副詞並依句意做適當的變化(6% 每格1分)

Lillian is a __1__(wonderful) girl. She does everything __2__(good) at school. She is good at sports and she is the __3__(tall) girl in the class. She runs (the) __4__(fast) and also studies (the) __5__(hard) in her class. Besides, she is never __6__(late) to school and also kind to classmates. Everyone likes her.

四、翻譯填充(20% 每格2分)

1. I ran too fast and wasn't careful __1__, so I tripped and __2__.

我跑太快不夠小心，所以我絆倒了。

2. The poor animal couldn't __3__ food __4__ trash.

這可憐的動物無法分辨食物跟垃圾。

3. Drive __5__ often, and try to take a bus or the MRT.

少開車，並試著搭公車或捷運。

4. Actions speak __6__ than words.

坐而言不如起而行。

5. __7__ in the water __8__ him very happy.

置身在水中讓他覺得很快樂。

6. The yellow kite is flying the __9__ of __10__.

黃色的風箏是所有風箏中飛得最高的。

五、閱讀測驗（18% 每題 3 分）

Ways to Save Our Earth

Many reports show that the earth resources are getting less and less. If we don't care about this problem, we will run out of our earth resources in the near future. It's important for everyone to save the earth. Here are some ways we can do.

First, try to walk, take a bus or the MRT, but not to drive cars. Burning gas by cars is the main reason of the air pollution. The more cars people drive, the more pollution people get. Second, don't use the air conditioners too often because it is the main reason of global warming. When people turn on the air conditioners, some bad things will damage the atmosphere. Third, save water wisely. People always use too much water when taking a shower. Try to save water as possible as we can in our daily life. Fourth, try to recycle everything you can use again. You can bring your own spoons, chopsticks or bags. Don't use any disposable products. Those products are not good for our earth. If you have to use them, use green products. We can use them again and again.

As long as people take this problem seriously, we will have a cleaner earth and we won't run out of the resources in the future. The earth will also be a nice place for us to stay.

resources 資源	run out of 用完	reason 原因	pollution 污染
air conditioners 冷氣	damage the atmosphere 損害大氣層	recycle 回收	

- What does the writer want to tell his readers?
 - Saving the earth is too late.
 - People will never run out of the resources.
 - People on earth need to take actions to help the animals.
 - If people start to help our earth, we can save it for the future.
- According to the reading, what is the main reason of the air pollution?
 - Burning trash.
 - Burning gas by cars.
 - Using the air conditioners.
 - Using disposable products.
- What is the meaning of “**disposable products**”?
 - Some things you will throw away after use.
 - Some things you will use again and again.
 - Some things you will see in public.
 - Some things you will keep forever.

Studying at Home or Studying at School?

These days, it is easy for students to use the computers to learn everything. The learners can learn at home or at school by the Internet. Because of the computers and the Net, studying at home is more easily. Students can choose any classes they want to learn at home. Studying at home is more convenient and flexible than studying at school. The learners don't spend much time at school, and have more time to be with their family. They can take a rest anytime if they are tired of learning. Besides, for shy students, they can speak out behind the computers if they don't want to show their problems in front of the classmates. The shy learners aren't afraid that someone will make fun of them if they study at home.

However, there are some disadvantages about studying at home. The learners have no chance to meet their schoolmates. It is impossible for the learners to join school sports teams or other activities. The learners might miss the fun of learning to compete and to work together with others. The most important is that the learners must be self-disciplined. There are no teachers watching the learners. They have to be responsible for themselves. If they become lazy, their learning will be far behind.

There are always two sides of a coin. The learners can think about what kind of learning is good for themselves.

 flexible 有彈性的 disadvantages 缺點 compete 競爭
self-disciplined 自律的 responsible 責任

4. Which is the disadvantage of studying at home?
 - (A) The learners can study anytime.
 - (B) The learners have to follow the school time.
 - (C) The learners can work together with their classmates.
 - (D) The learners might be lazy if they can't use their time wisely.

5. Which student might want to study at home?
 - (A) Jean likes to ask the questions face to face.
 - (B) Amy likes to play basketball with the classmates.
 - (C) Kevin has to spend three hours going to school every day.
 - (D) Willy enjoys the cooking class and shares the works with others.

6. What is the main idea of the reading?
 - (A) Everyone likes to study at home.
 - (B) Students can use the computers very well.
 - (C) Studying at home is more popular than at school.
 - (D) Students can choose the learning way they want.

本試題卷結束